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Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for deceased members, family, and friends and 

for all military members serving throughout the world. 

 

A motion was made by Maureen Burke to dispense with the reading of the last meetings minutes. 

Seconded by: James Puccio and all were in favor, and no one opposed. 

Reading of the Financial Secretary Report by Vilma Jimenez-Bruno, motion made to accept by: Tu M. 

Tu, seconded by: Ruben Gonzalez. All in favor by voice vote. 

Reading of the Treasurers Report by Tu M. Tu, motion made to accept by: Maureen Burke, seconded 

by: Juan Pastor. All in favor by voice vote 

 

President Dyer, then called on Jim Puccio to give a report on the upcoming 2023 Dinner Dance Sunday 

February 26, 2023 – He spoke on the raffles and how a member would be able to sell them and earn 

a free ticket to the dinner. All information is on the website. If you need raffles, contact the branch. 

He spoke on how you could network at the dinner dance and that the dinner is like going to a wedding 

but there is no bride and groom. The Viennese tables are fabulous, and the entire affair is well worth 

the money. Branch 100 scholarships will be given out at the dinner. 

 

President Dyer addressed the following topics:  

❖ Keeping your mailing address current with both USPS and NAPS. Also, your emergency 

contact persons information. 

❖ Line “H” and how it has an impact on the USPS and your PFP. 

❖ Integrity is still a concern of the USPS and of NAPS. Report everything the way it happens. Do 

not jeopardize your career. 

❖ If you would like to be involved in NAPS at the local level, please let us know. We are always 

looking for volunteers to work with us. If interested, call the NAPS office, or send us an email. 

❖ Any member can sign up a non-member. When the paperwork is processed, NAPS HQ will 

send you twenty-five dollars ($25.00). Please keep in mind that all entries must be completed 

on the PS Form 1187, otherwise it will be rejected. 

❖ Any suggested topics for our next NAPS/USPS meeting, please submit them through the 
Branch website: https://NAPSBranch100.org 

 
The next meeting will be Wednesday May 17th, 2023. Keep an eye on the website for information. 

 
50/50, Drawing Winner: Cynthia Campusano   

A motion to end the meeting was made by: Vilma Jimenez-Bruno, seconded by: Ana Rib, all were in 

favor, and no one opposed. 

Meeting ended at: 6:40pm 


